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Issue Date: 09 July 2020
Nottinghamshire birth registration appointments have resumed
Appointments to register births that have taken place in the county can now be booked by Nottinghamshire parents regardless of when their babies were born. 
Parents who live in the county, can book appointments at registration offices including West Bridgford, Arnold, Mansfield, Worksop, Retford and Newark.
County resident parents who had their babies in one of the Nottingham city hospitals can only make appointments at either Arnold or West Bridgford registration offices at this moment in time.
Nottinghamshire County Council’s registration team initially prioritised appointments for babies born between January and April 2020 due to a backlog caused by coronavirus restrictions. 
While appointments are now available, those looking to attend should be aware that measures including social distancing are in place on site to slow the spread of the virus.
Councillor John Handley, Vice Committee Chairman for the County Council’s Communities and Place committee said: “We have faced extraordinary circumstances and continue to do so as we respond and look to recover from the impact of Covid-19.
“Having a new baby during this period of lockdown must have been incredibly daunting for new parents.  As a Council with many services that are used by residents across the county at different points in their lives, we’re working hard to make sure people receive the support they need.
“The opening of appointments to all parents regardless of when their babies were born is testament to the hard work of the registration team so far in ensuring that offices can open in a safe and controlled way.
“Should you attend an appointment at one of our registration offices, please take extra care and do not attend if you are feeling unwell. The safety of our residents and staff is incredibly important and we will continue to review measures in place in line with government guidelines.”
For further information please visit: https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/births-deaths-marriages-and-civil-partnerships/births/resuming-birth-registration-appointments-frequently-asked-questions or to book an appointment please call the County Council Customer Contact number on 0300 500 8080
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